ODG TOWERS & BELFRIES COMMITTEE’S REPORT FOR 2025 SPRING GENERAL COMMITTEE
The T&B committee continues to mix in-person Summer meetings with Zoom in the dark months to gain the benefits of both. New members are very welcome. At the last meeting we said “goodbye” to Len Palfrey. Huge thanks to Len for all his work and contribution to the T&B committee over many years. His videos on safety and the Masters Bell will live on!
Regular enquiries include:
Emergency lighting issues are coming to the fore. We recently inspected a tower for a Tower Maintenance Award. They said they had emergency lighting so we asked to see a test. The light was faulty… If the power had gone, the ringers would have been plunged into darkness. Too awful to contemplate. Remember to test it from time to time. Emergency lighting isn’t very expensive and we can advise if you aren’t sure. 
Stretchy ropes continue to be a problem. Remember to “stretch” new ropes before ringing. Although most new ropes have a “pre-stretched terylene” or “pre-stretched polyester” top end, much of the stretch is often in the sally and tail so the rope must still have a heavy weight hung on it for a week or so before ringing. Get back to your supplier sooner rather than later if there is still stretch in a man-made top. It may never disappear. 
Over the last five years (apart from covid) we have increased the courses we run to three or four belfry and rope courses per year spread around the ODG with average 16 students per course. We are looking to run three courses in 2025. We think the new MemberMojo communications network may reach more ODG members than the existing network. Any Branches wishing to run a local course are very welcome to ask us for help. We are also looking at revising the variety of handouts and documentation we can offer. 
The courses are pitched at all levels and people can concentrate on what suits them. There is splicing & preventive maintenance with ways to reduce rope wear. For more advanced study we look at sound control, clappers, stays, risk assessment, authorities & permissions, maintenance schedule and more. We have a “Secrets of a Steeple Keeper” course at Stratfield Mortimer on 21st June. We are looking for a location for a “Hands-On” course and will publish details when known. Email tbchair@odg.org.uk or tbsecretary@odg.org.uk if you fancy attending or indeed hosting a course.
Our members visited about 12 towers since the last General Committee plus email enquiries. Please ask if you would like a visit either for general advice, a specific problem or a Tower Maintenance Award (TMA) for which you may get a certificate (bronze, silver or gold) besides lots of helpful advice or suggested improvements. 
The T&B page of the ODG website Towers and Belfries - Oxford Diocesan Guild of Church Bell Ringers (odg.org.uk) continues to expand with useful material. You will find contact details and the services offered by our members. If you can’t find what you are looking for, please ask tbchair@odg.org.uk 
Tony Crabtree – Chairman – Towers & Belfries Committee.
